ROAD COMMITTEE MEETING OCTOBER 11, 2017 6:00 PM

Present: Joe Bishop, Richard LaBelle, Joe Nickerson, Mike Obert, Gary Violette

Joe Bishop provided an update on current Beech Hill Road construction and work accomplished since the last committee meeting.

The committee discussed the previous draft list for a five-year plan. The draft plan is as follows:

- Oak Hill Rd.
- Wilder Hill Rd.
- Pave newly constructed dirt roads
- Ward Hill Road
- Frederick Corner
- Sunset Hill Rd.
- Tarbell Hill Rd.
- George St.
- Wade St.
- Bombazee Rd.

Oak Hill Road—does this need a full-depth reconstruction? If the road was built up in sections and surfaced, would this be acceptable? Total distance is approximately 1.5 miles.

Winding Hill Road—this has been delayed in an attempt to secure funding through Stream Crossing grants, which we have so far been unsuccessful in being awarded. Mike suggests asking Dirigo Timberlands for guidance on grant applications moving forward. The twin hills should be reconstructed from hill to hill. Reclaim should likely start back before the Nomani residence. There is also a need for overlay along the flats beginning at Upper Main Street. Increase priority to position #2.

Ward Hill Road—work has been largely complete, but the hill towards the town line is in need of reconstruction. This project should increase in priority to position #3.

Wilder Hill Road—drainage/ditching project on end near Route 2. This is project is designed. It will also require substantial ditching on the cemetery side, as there isn't much room on the opposite side.

Frederick Corner Road—short section needs attention near the residence of Jake Sirois. Estimate distance is 1500-2000 feet.

Walker Road—the road has been reconstructed and should be paved. The ditching is still in good condition.